
SOLIHULL METROPOLITAN BOROUGH COUNCIL 
 

The Metropolitan Borough of Solihull (Tanhouse Farm Road, Farmstead Road and 
Farm Close, Solihull) (Total Prohibition of Waiting) Order 2023 

 
Statement of Reasons 

 
Through the Council’s established Traffic Regulation Order Framework process, Tanhouse Farm 
Road was identified as a priority location in the Highway Management 2023/24 Works Programme, to 
be considered for the introduction of new or amended parking restrictions.  
 
The restrictions have been requested by the local community to address obstructive parking at its 
junction with Farmstead Road. 
 
Following investigation and the receipt of complaints regarding footway parking on Farm Close, it is 
also proposed to provide parking restrictions in Farm Close and at its junction with Tanhouse Farm 
Road, to address these existing issues and discourage any displacement parking as a consequence 
of the wider scheme. 
 
The double yellow lines (no waiting at any time) are proposed to prohibit parking and regulate the 
kerbside space, to aid road safety and help to facilitate the free passage of all traffic including 
pedestrians and to improve the amenity of the area. 
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